
 
February 26, 2013 

 
MYRTLE/MAGNOLIA CONSTRUCTION PROJECT UPDATE 

 
 
 
Dear Hovey Ave Neighbor,  
 
Crews are currently hard at work with the 
installation of the stormwater storage tank on 
Hovey Avenue, which is expected to hold 175,000 
gallons of water and help alleviate flooding in the 
area. The installation of the tank has been broken 
up into several phases. Phase one (1) includes the 
assembly of the pump station. Crews are 
anticipating that the completion of the pump 
station will occur within the next couple of weeks. 
 
Phase two (2) consists of installing the concrete 
sections of the storage tank. The storage tank work has begun and will continue until the 
beginning of June. The concrete section installation will require a series of excavations and 
placement of pre-cast concrete structures using a large crane. This work may cause you to feel 
vibrations and an engineer will be on site to measure and monitor these vibrations. 
 
Please contact Chris Neil, Community Relations Manager, at cneil@cambridgema.gov or 
617.349.4825, for more information or assistance during this project, including if you have any 
special need or disability that requires a special accommodation. 
 
For emergency assistance after hours, please call the DPW 24 line at 617.349.4800. 
 
We thank you in advance for your patience and understanding during this construction. We 
hope you enjoy the benefits of the new stormwater storage tank once it is completed. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Chris Neil 
Community Relations Manager 
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